
SUMMARY OF MINUTES 
CALHOUN COUNTY COMMISSION 

NOVEMBER 10, 2010 (SPECIAL DATE) 
 

County Administrator Ken Joiner welcomed guests to the Commissioner’s inauguration for the 
term beginning November 10, 2010, and ending November 11, 2014.  Ezell Dickerson gave an 
invocation.  The Honorable Malcolm B. Street, Jr., Presiding Circuit Court Judge, administered 
the oath of office to Commissioner James A. Dunn, Commissioner Tim Hodges, Commissioner 
James Eli Henderson, Commissioner J. D. Hess, and Commissioner Rudy Abbott.  
 
Following comments by each Commissioner, Commissioner Dunn called the regular meeting of 
the Calhoun County Commission to order. 
 
The Commission approved the payment of warrants issued, to-wit: 
 
Commissioner Hess made a motion to adopt the minutes of the previous meeting, followed by a 
second to the motion from Commissioner Henderson.  All Commissioners voted in favor of the 
motion. 
 
Commissioner Henderson made a motion to adopt the following chairmanship rotation schedule 
which was presented by Mr. Joiner:  

DISTRICT 1 – James A. Dunn  November 10, 2010 - August 28, 2011 
DISTRICT 3 – James Eli Henderson  August 29, 2011 - June 16, 2012 
DISTRICT 2 – Tim Hodges   June 17, 2012 - April 5, 2013 
DISTRICT 4 – J. D. Hess   April 6, 2013 - January 23, 2014 
DISTRICT 5 – Rudy Abbott   January 25, 2014 - November 11, 2014 

Following a second to the motion by Commissioner Hess, all Commissioners voted in favor of 
the chairmanship rotation schedule.   
 
Mr. Joiner presented a resolution to establish certain dates for the Commissioners to regularly 
meet, according to the requirements of the Open Meetings Act.  Commissioner Hodges made a 
motion to adopt the resolution, Commissioner Henderson seconded the motion, and all 
Commissioners voted in favor of the motion.  (RESOLUTION ATTACHED) 
 
Commissioner Abbott made a motion to move the regular commission meeting scheduled for 
November 23, 2010, which is Thanksgiving, to Wednesday, November 24, 2010, at 10:00 a.m.  
Commissioner Hess seconded the motion, and the motion carried by a unanimous vote of the 
Commissioners. 
 
Commissioner Henderson made a motion to adjourn and Commissioner Hess seconded the 
motion.  All Commissioners voted in favor of the motion. 
 
The next meeting of the Calhoun County Commission was announced for Wednesday, 
November 24, 2010, at 10:00 a.m. 
 
The Commission meeting was followed by a reception in honor of the County Commissioners, in 
the Extension Service Auditorium. 


